SOUTHCOAST WOODTURNERS NEWSLETTER

News of the South Coast Woodturner's Club
A Chapter of the American Association of Woodturner's

<u>SouthCoastWoodturners</u>

(www.southcoastwoodturners.com)

March 11, 2017

Meeting Notice:

Our next meeting will be held on: March 11, 2017 at 9:00am

We meet the second Saturday of each month in the woodshop of the Harding School in Coos Bay. The Harding Building is located below Marshfield High School on 7th Street. Parking is behind the building near the football/track field. Enter the workshop through the door on at the NW corner of the building. Look for our sign on 7th street and near the door to the classroom.

Members, Guests and Prospective members are welcome and encouraged to attend. Meetings begin at 9am and include a club raffle, show and tell, woodturning demo and regular club business. Coffee is also provided.

Tristan's Corner:

Welcome to March. March is a busy month. We have our regular meeting the second weekend with the Oregon Symposium the following weekend. If you haven't bought your tickets to the symposium, please consider attending. If you decide not to go, 2018 will also be a great year as Oregon hosts the AAW international Symposium.

I'd like to thank Mark S. for offering to help run our AV setup. This will help us run our demos smoother and with less interruption. I think we have a good system that will only get better.

We have had a great year so far. We have added new members. This will help us grow and expand woodturning in the local area.

Tristan Holland

Jim's Program Notes:

Our demonstration for this month will be our own Steve Adams. Steve will demonstrate how to make a sphere. I think this will be new territory for a lot of us. I'm looking forward to learning how to do a sphere.

Just wanted to remind everyone that it's still not too late to register for the Oregon Wood Turning Symposium. Although the price has now increased, it is still not too late to take advantage of this educational activity. This is really an opportunity to increase your skill level by watching the professionals. Hope to see you at the meeting and at the symposium.

Jim Toftner – Program Chair

.

Steve Vice-President

Members from the SCWT had items in an exhibit at the Bandon Library during January and February. The exhibit was well received and had many glowing comments left in the visitor's book. Thanks to those who participated: Ron Drath, Ike Launstein, Jim Toftner, Linda Toftner, Rick Fox, Bill Bartoswicz, and Steve Adams.

Steve Adams - VP

Treasurers Report

For the month of February 2017, the club had an income of \$345, and expenditures of \$184.38. The ending balance for February 2017 is \$2,832.00.

This month's expenditures included:

Shop vacuum plus pre-filters Rechargeable batteries and charger Yearly insurance

Scott Hoefs, Treasurer

Membership:

Bev has new members' Magnet Name Plates and 2017 Membership Cards for paid members. It is never too late to Pay 2017 Dues.

Bev Meyers

Secretary Report:

Ann Goulter

Library:

Club Library is open during and after each regular meeting. I would like to remind our members to make a special effort to welcome guests and new members during breaks. And always be a recruiter for new members.

R. Kelley/SCWT Librarian

Website:

Tim Hoffman

For Sale:

To sell items or put a notice in the newsletter contact:

Ann Goulter - loydann@charter.net 541-271-3152

For Sale: Jet Lathe JWL 1236 \$350.00 For Info call Jim T 541-271-1915

See you all Saturday, March 11th, at 9:00am!!

South Coast Woodturners February 11th, 2017

- 1) Welcome to 2017! Sign in for meeting and show and tell.
- 2) Visitors? How did you hear about the club? Visitors Matao Guerrero, Adopted Grampa Clark Walworth and Terry Rice, Internet
- 3) Treasurer's Report Scott Balance is \$2,651.38
- 4) Mystery Raffle Drawing Gift, a Lidded Bracelet Box, brought by Ike Launstein and won by Lee Bridge
- 5) Oregon Symposium Jim T Jim was encouraging all members who are interested to participate in the symposium. We are cosponsors of a room and will need helpers with our responsibilities. This is a great opportunity to see professional turners.
- 6) Membership Bev Pay your dues! See Bev and or Scott Bev reported that we have three new members and she has current membership lists.
- 7) Library Kelly Please use our up to date library.
- 8) Committees for 2017: Lots of chances to help out! See a board member if interested. Mark has volunteered for the AV Committee.
- 9) Board Report: 2017 Key Goal = Involvement.
 - a. We are working with the Harding School to put on 2 pen workshops for the kids. We will be looking for volunteers for these. We are hoping to have them on a Friday in the morning. We are still working on this.
- 10) Show and Tell Raffle was won by Jim Hodson
- 11) Lunch Plans? Lucky Star
- 12) Program Intro Jim Joe from Woodcraft was planned but had to be cancelled. Thanks to members who stepped up we were able to have a program on finishes instead.
- 13) Wood Raffle
- 14) Break
- 15) Program